# BONSAI WIRE

San Diego Bonsai Club

www.sandiegobonsaiclub.com

P.O. Box 86037

San Diego



## President's Message: Ignacio De La Torre

We had another hugely successful meeting last month. In spite of being bumped from our typical meeting room and moving to a different location, it was standing room only. We had 120 attendees! Fortunately, we had plenty of food and refreshments, thanks to our members. We thank the members who made the effort to move to the meeting location. We know it wasn't easy, especially for those who took classes that morning.

This meeting was our first opportunity to participate in the CA Bonsai Society's (CBS) Visiting Artist program. Our presenter, Maliea Cheim, at times joined by CBS President Bob Pressler, provided a terrific presentation. We thank Maliea and Bob for making the trek from north LA to join us. Later this year, we will be joined by another CBS visiting artist. Read more about Maliea's presentation in Keith Carter's article.

We had some technical difficulties with the audio during the meeting which made it tough for our presenter and the audience. Wayne Lord, a member of our AV team, has resolved the issue. It's not easy to control things when you are not in your typical meeting space. For future meetings, we will do everything we can to remain in Room 101 at Casa Del Prado.

I asked some members of the club to participate on a Program Committee to evaluate and provide direction on programs for the year. As you may know, we are focused on offering presentations that provide skills-based instruction. Over the course of the year, we want members to learn a set of skills to help them to maintain their tree collection and enjoy this art form. One of our sessions this year, for example, will be a BYOT (bring your own tree), during which newer members can receive help and instruction from more advanced members.

We will have more opportunities to hear from guest presenters as well as club members. We hope to bring exciting and informative programs. As always, feel free to reach out to the Board with your thoughts.

1



Hisayasu pomegranate at the Japanese Friendship Garden

## Annual Membership payments are due See page 2

March12, 2023:

10:30 AM. Casa Del Prado Balboa Park

Remember its
Daylight Savings time
change on March 12

Classes: see page 8

#### **Resources:**

visit our website for information on private instructors and other resources to advance your bonsai skills www.sandiegobonsaiclub.com



#### Thank You

We thank the following members who generously donated items for the Refreshments Table:

Tom Cylkowski, Sally Dischinger, Jacqueline Griffin, Wayne Lord, Shirley Kavanaugh, Janet Liggett, Kathy and Dennis Wagner, Jeanne and Michael McKinney, Margaret and John Jackson, and Susan Mae Hull.

#### Library: by Sonya Holmquist

The library will be open prior to the March Meeting. The hours are 9:00am to 10:15am.

#### Membership: by Udaykant Pandey, VP

#### Final call to renew 2023 Membership!

#### You can renew

- in person at the meeting
- on the club website (https://www.sandiegobonsaiclub.com/membership.html)
- by sending a check to the club at P.O. Box 86037, San Diego, CA 92138

The dues will remain at \$30 for an individual and \$35 for two members of a family. Any additional family members are \$5 each.

Members who joined during Sept-Dec 2022 will carry their membership to 2023.

Please welcome following new members into the club who have joined since Feb 2023:

Rodney Lewis Tammy Hensley Anthony Kuleto
Michael Hauptmann Anna Auvil Nathan Huffine

Current Club membership stands at 316.

If your address or contact number has changed, please drop me an email (udaykant@gmail.com) to update the membership roster.

#### March Meeting: by Ignacio De La Torre

We are pleased to announce our next presenter -- long-time club member John Voss. John will discuss heat-loving plants bougainvillea, ficus and boxwoods which make great bonsai in our region.

John will discuss the benefits of working with species that thrive in heat and how one goes about developing such plants. He will bring examples of each and demonstrate how to work on them.

John holds degrees in Soil Science and Ornamental Horticulture from Cal Poly Pomona. While there, he joined a bonsai club on campus. Determined to learn more, he began classes with Khan Komai who was based in Temple City. Mr. Komai's father-in-law was Frank Nagata, one of the founding members of the California Bonsai Society (CBS). John's second teacher was none other than John Naka, one of the United States' most influential bonsai masters and also a founding member of the CBS.

John previously owned a nursery that focused on houseplants while he concurrently maintained his private bonsai collection. John has served as SDBC secretary, newsletter editor, printer, and stamp-licker; kitchen manager; and show chairperson.





Special Events: by Phaedra Ehring, VP

#### **Upcoming Events**

#### 2023 Spring Show - April 29 & 30

At the February meeting, the sign-up sheets for all of the Spring Show activities were opened. Please check your availability and come to the March meeting ready to add your name to one, a few, or many of our fun volunteer and banquet opportunities. If you are new to the club, or a long-time member, there are many ways you can join the fun and help. If you have questions about any show volunteer position requirements, feel free to contact me or ask at the meeting.

**Banquet, Raffle & Auction:** Our annual banquet takes place after the show at approximately 5:30 on Saturday, April 29 (as soon as the <u>volunteers</u> finish set-up). This is a <u>free</u> event for members. The main dishes will be provided, and attendees are asked to bring a side dish or dessert to share. Please sign up for the banquet as soon as possible so that we have an accurate count for catering. We would also greatly appreciate donations of items for our member Raffle and Auction which take place at the end of our annual banquet. If you donate something, it will make space for something new in your collection.

**Show & Demonstrations:** To make the Spring Show a success, we need members to help us set-up on Thursday and Friday before the show, to assist in the showroom during show days Saturday and Sunday, to present demonstrations on show days, to provide refreshments for show day volunteers, to help with dismantling and clean-up of show materials at 4:00 on Sunday, April 30, and several other activities. Please take a look at the sign-up sheets at the next meeting and see if there is something you might enjoy.

**Bonsai Displays & Sales:** Members wishing to display or sell items at the show should begin preparing now. You can learn more about space and requirements at the March and April meetings.

**Schedule:** Please note the minor changes to the schedule this year.

- Showroom Set Up Thursday, April 27, 4:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m.
- Show Tree & Sale Item Check-In Friday, April 28, 3:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m.
- Saturday Pre-show Set-up 8:00 a.m. 9:30 a.m.
- Show & Sale Saturday, April 29, 10:00 a.m.- 5:00 p.m.
- Banquet Set-up Saturday, April 29, 4:00 p.m. 5:00 p.m.
- Banquet, Raffle & Auction Saturday, April 29, 5:30 p.m. 8:00 p.m.
- Show & Sale Sunday, April 30, 10:00 a.m. 4:00 p.m.
- Show & Sale Check-Out/Clean-Up Sunday, April 30, 4:00 p.m. 7:00 p.m.

#### Safari Park Bonsai Pavilion Picnic

**Coming Soon:** Registration sheets for the Picnic on Sunday, May 21, will be available at an upcoming meeting. Due to space limitations, tickets and seating are limited, so sign up early.

#### Past Events



Pictured: Calliope, Cheryl Manning (Chairperson GSBF Huntington Committee) Brian, and Fred

#### Bonsai-A-Thon at the Huntington

More than 100 SDBC members attended the Bonsai-A-Thon, the fundraiser for the <u>Golden State Bonsai Federation Collection at the Huntington</u> (GSBFC), on the weekend of February 25-26. In spite of cool winter weather, we enjoyed time together at the styling demonstrations, the sale and the exciting auction and raffle. The club and several members graciously donated items for the drawings and auctions. We also brought back some nice materials. It was an amazing experience for new and seasoned members.

#### Bonsai Pavilion at Safari Park: by Mark Edgar

It should be getting warmer, but Thursday morning February 16, 2023, it was 28° at the Safari Park Bonsai Pavilion. John Jackson, Dennis Wagner, Cathy Edgar, and I had the very chilly duty to host a Bonsai Pavilion tour for all Park volunteers. The Safari Park Volunteer Office brought donuts (blueberry donuts were good!) and we supplied hot water, coffee, and tea on a table in the bonsai display area. John used the hot water container to warm his hands. A couple dozen brave volunteers attended and were in awe of the garden and bonsai. Lots of compliments!

We received a lovely donation from Nancy Reisman. Nancy is a long-time exhibitor of Saikei at the Del Mar Fair. Nancy has won many awards from the fair for her exhibits. The Safari Park Bonsai Pavilion is lucky to have five of these Saikei as well as several trees that could be used to make a saikei. An elm and a boxwood saikei are pictured.

In February we had volunteers that donated 341 hours to the Bonsai Pavilion. Year to date (Jan and Feb) there were 35 different volunteers. The February volunteers included Nate Chongsiriwatana, Julia Chow, Brenda Crann, Sally and Steve Dischinger, Cathy and Mark Edgar, Chuck Fasilis, Sonya Holmquist, John Jackson, Jaya Kaelberer, Jim Kirchmer, Carla Marasco, Jeanne and Michael McKinney, Carol Ann McManus, Charlie Mosse, Camille Newton, Janet, and Ron Palmer, Uday Udaykant, Cindy Pecile, Wendy Pollock, Clare, and Ron Roberts, 'lyn Stevenson, Yoichiro Seumori (Mori),

Dennis Wagner and Ken Zito.

Several volunteers, including John Jackson, Janet Palmer, Jim Kirchmer, Cathy Edgar (not pictured), Brenda Crann, Cindy Pecile, and Uday Udaykant (not pictured) worked all day to trim and clean the saikei for future display.





Dennis Wagner is doing some needle plucking on the big Japanese Black Pine bonsai. It is exacting work –note the extended pinky





lyn Stevenson is trimming and wiring the foemina forest she donated to the Pavilion. It is a never-ending battle to keep the huge forest trimmed, but 'lyn is persistent.



Jaya Kaelberer and Julia Chow are trimming the elm forest donated by Melba Tucker who also has a forest at the National Arboretum in Washington D. C.



Cindy Pecile is working on a raft style bonsai which is very challenging to trim. Cindy is always very cheerful while working on bonsai



Lastly, long-time volunteer Yoichiro Seumori (Mori) returned to the Bonsai Pavilion after a long absence. Mori has a new ID, a new name badge, a new coat, and a new shirt. He is one of the best equipped volunteers we have. We are glad to have him back. Mori was famous for raking patterns in the large dirt area at the Pavilion before it was landscaped.

#### Japanese Friendship Garden: by Neil Auwarter

Thanks to our February volunteers, Barbara French-Lee, Aaron Mathankeri, Charlie Mosse, and Ron Roberts.

New foliage is popping on our deciduous trees. One, the Hisayasu pomegranate, received a new home in a blue rectangular pot found in the bowels of our shed. The pot had a large chip, which was repaired with Oatey "Fix it Stick" two-part epoxy. The patch was then colored with black and blue Sharpies to match the glaze; then a liquid polyurethane was applied to give the patch a glaze-like sheen. Pictured are the steps of the repair and the pomegranate in its new pot. Rejoice—spring is almost here!



1.5" chip on lip of glazed pot



Chip filled with Oatey "Fix it Stick" two-part epoxy



Finished repair, with chip filled, then colored with Sharpies, and coated with polyurethane.



Repaired pot with its new occupant, the Hisayasu pomegranate



Education: by Bill Graham, VP

We have continued to have cool and somewhat wet weather. In my neck of the woods, I have had frost and ice several times! Usually this brings out a great flush for my flowering deciduous trees, and so far, this is the case. It has also been windy. This will pull the moisture out of your trees faster than you would think. Pay attention to your watering even with the rain!

#### Beginning Class: -Buxus sempervirens – Common Boxwood –Carla Marasco

January 8 - February 12 - March 12

In the third and final session of the Beginners Class you will finalize your styling and learn how to repot your trees into bonsai soil and a bonsai pot. *SOLD OUT!* 

#### Beginning Class: - Olea euroapea - Olives - Bob Hale

April 16 – June 18 – July 9

We have some nice olives with small leaves. These will be the start of very nice bonsai.

Due to my inability to be at the February Meeting, the **April/June/July Beginners Class will go on sale at the MARCH MEETING.** Due to the overwhelming demand, I will be holding a drawing at the March Meeting to get a slot in the class. You will need to be present to enter.

#### **Intermediate Workshop:**

#### March - Japanese Black Pines - Fred Miyahara

Our own Master of the Japanese Black Pine, Fred Miyahara, will once again lead a workshop and will bring his many years of experience and training to help guide you to your own future masterpiece. This class is limited to 6 people. The trees have very nice bases and lots of potential. **SOLD OUT!** 

#### April – Urban Yamadori Buxus sp. Common Boxwood – Christina Far

We have some nice Urban Yamadori common boxwoods. These trees have been out of the ground since 2018, are very well established and ready for styling. They have nice trunks and a lot of potential. They will go on sale at the MARCH MEETING. The cost will be \$45.00.

#### May - No Class - Meeting at the Safari Park.

New members are always excited about taking the beginners classes, and several have asked to be put on a waiting list for the next class. Please note that sign-up sheets for all classes and workshops are first available at the Bonsai Club meeting TWO months before the classes/workshops are held unless otherwise specified. We do not start a waiting list until after the sign-up sheet has been put out at the meeting and filled.

A reminder that all beginning classes, workshops and skills classes are taught from 8:30 am to 10:15 am on club meeting days at Balboa Park unless otherwise specified. Also, don't forget to bring any trees that you would like some help or advice on from our excellent bonsai masters at the club. Help is located in the back of Room 101 to the right of the stage.

If you have any ideas that can improve our programs or have skills that you would like to share, please contact me at wfgraham3rd@gmail.com.

#### February presentation: Maliea Chiem makes bonsai fun, exciting, By Keith Carter



Maliea Chiem examines a tree closely before starting her design work

For Maliea Chiem, bonsai is more than just a hobby. "It's a lifestyle, a way of being," explained the Maine resident, who has studied with bonsai masters in the U.S. and Italy, as she began her presentation at the Feb. 12 SDBC meeting.

Maliea's appearance was coordinated through the California Bonsai Society's Visiting Artist Program. She was accompanied by CBS President Bob Pressler, who provided his own expert assistance during the presentation.

Maliea confessed that she's still developing her own style of bonsai design, but first and foremost, she stressed, "I want to make it fun and to get excited about the tree." A person tries to make their weaknesses into strengths, she said, "and you want to think of trees that way."

She said she begins her evaluations by scraping as much dirt as possible away from the base of the tree, which enables her to see more of the trunk line. Then she looks for additional inspiration by studying the

movement of a tree, which includes examining it from all sides because "a change of angles can do everything."

After scrutinizing the demonstration juniper provided by Bob from his recently relocated nursery in Castaic, Maliea then cleaned the branches to get a better view of the tree's lines. "If you see the lines, you can make the best design choices," she said. Removing unneeded foliage before wiring opens the tree up visually. "You want your eyes to ride the trunk line. If a branch inhibits that view, you know it doesn't work and you can remove any growth that doesn't enhance the design." Bob echoed that thought by suggesting that eliminating branches you know you don't need is a good way to start the design process.

Next, she advised, look for the apex, or at least identify growth that can be wired to create an apex. To help envision the demonstration juniper's potential design, Maliea draped paper towels over some of the branches see what it would look like without them. In the end she wound up eliminating two large lower branches to make a literati, or bunjin, style.

"Sometimes it's fun not to have a plan, to let the design happen organically" as you work on the tree, she said.

Following the presentation, the juniper was put up for auction. The winning bid of \$300 was submitted by Camille Newton.





Bob Pressler watches as Maliea styles a juniper at the February meeting



Camille Newton won the bidding for the juniper styled by Maliea



February meeting at Balboa Park Club building

### Treasurer's Report: by Jaya Kaelberer

SAN DIEGO BONSAI CLUB - TREASURER'S REPORT	l		budget
Jaya Kaelberer as of 31 January 2023			
Accounts have been reconciled with Union Bank statements			
BANK ACCOUNT BALANCES (QuickBooks)			
SDBC Checking	\$71,035		
Japanese Friendship Garden	\$2,343		
Bonsai Pavilion Checking	\$19,642		
TOTAL FUNDS:	\$93,020		
SDBC Income	Actuals	Comments	budget
Total Donation Income	\$5	Donated \$5 in change	\$ 3,850
Total Grant Qualcomm	#N/A		\$ 2,500
Total Education Income	\$1,514	Intermediate workshops	\$ 11,100
Total Fair Awards			\$ 150
Total Membership Income	\$2,272	Club dues	\$ 8,000
Total Monthly Program			\$ 480
Total Raffle & Auction	\$303	Club meeting raffle	\$ 14,000
Total Show Income	#N/A		\$ 8,100
Total Special Projects Income	\$398	BAT: \$159, SIL: \$239	\$ 4,400
Total Tool Sales	\$445	Tool table	\$ 3,500
Total SDBC Income	\$4,937		\$56,08
SDBC Expenses			budget
Total Bonsai Pavilion	#N/A		\$ 9,000
Total Education		Watering costs O N D	\$ 10,100
Total Japanese Friendship Garden	#N/A	watering costs of No	\$ 1,500
Total Library		SD botanical garden Foundation	\$ 50
Mas Takanashi Grant		Jo cottanical garacti i canadaton	\$ 1,000
Total Membership	\$166	badges	\$ 1,500
Total Monthly Program		Rent for Santa Fe room	\$ 7,550
Total Newsletter		Mailchimp fees	\$ 1,070
Total SDBC Club Expenses	ÇE1	Tarante Milipe The Last	7 1,07
GSBF Liability Insurance	#N/A		\$ 3,500
Other	#N/A		\$ 2,370
San Diego Fair			\$ 300
Power of one scholarship			\$ 300
Total SDBC Fall Show	#N/A		\$ 950
Total SDBC Spring Show	#N/A		\$ 2,450
Total Special Projects		Bus rental and driver tip	\$ 7,800
Total Taxes		O N D 2022 sales tax	\$ 4,090
Tool Table Expenses	#N/A		\$ 2,100
Total SDBC Expense	\$3,310		\$56,08
Net SDBC Income (Loss)	\$1,627		\$0
Total income budget minus actual Income to date	\$51 k		
Total expense budget minus actual expenses to date	\$53 k		



#### San Diego Bonsai Club Board Meeting Minutes: by Carla Marasco

<u>February 15th, 2023, SDBC Board Meeting Minutes</u> President Ignacio De La Torre called the Zoom meeting to order at 6:30pm

In attendance: Ignacio De La Torre (President), Kyle Icke (First VP), Bill Graham (VP for Education), Phaedra Ehring (VP for Special Projects), Jaya Kaelberer (Treasurer), Uday Pandey (Membership), Carla Marasco (Secretary), Sue Carter (Past President)

#### **OFFICER REPORTS**

- President's Items (Ignacio De La Torre)
  - 120+ Members were at the Feb 12<sup>th</sup> meeting in the Santa Fe Room/There were some media sound issues, but we will be better equipped if this room is needed in the future
  - Room 101 was unused by the group that had reserved it. Contact has been made and steps will be taken to hopefully work out incorrect Botanical Garden Foundation schedule/calendar
  - Our April meeting will be on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday of the month, April 16<sup>th</sup> due to Easter being the 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday
  - August 6th meeting date has changed to August 13<sup>th</sup> which is on our normal 2<sup>nd</sup> Sunday schedule
  - Newsletter organization and distribution are in discussion
  - Workshop committee will meet for continued planning after the raffle at the March meeting
- Programs (Kyle Icke)
  - March Program will be given by John Voss who will discuss summer trees such as bougainvillea and ficus
  - Possible visiting artist to present at the end of the year along with other workshops & speakers lined up for future dates.
  - Future workshops & presenters are being finalized.
  - April presenter is Julian Tsai
  - May will be the Safari Park Picnic (no presenter)
- Education (Bill Graham)
  - March Black Pines with Fred Miyahara (Sold Out).)
  - April/May/June Chinese Elm Beginner Class (on sale in Mar due to Bill being out in Feb)
  - April Boxwoods with Christina Far (On Sale in Mar due to Bill being out in Feb)
  - Additional classes are scheduled for the remainder of the year
- Special Projects (Phaedra Ehring)
  - Bonsai-a-thon @ The Huntington Feb. 25<sup>th</sup>/All seats have been filled/100+ SDBC members are registered/e-tickets are being sent out 1 week prior to event/Copy of tickets will also be on bus and names of ticket holders will be at the entrance
  - Spring Show Sign ups sheets are out/Mark Edgar is working on Tree displays/Demo people will need to be scheduled inside & outside on each day of the show/Banquet head count is need for food planning
  - Safari Park Picnic sign-ups will start at the March meeting (150 guests max)
- Treasurer (Jaya Kaelberer)
  - January's Net income was \$1,600.00 (largest income came from education & Club Dues/largest expense was bus rentals)
  - Club finances continue to be strong
- Membership (Uday Pandey)
  - Club currently has 316 members with renewals still coming in
  - Current membership will be required and verified before participation & the sale of items
- Secretary (Carla Marasco). N/A
- Past President (Sue Carter) N/A

The meeting was adjourned at 8:02pm.

#### San Diego Bonsai January Club Meeting Minutes: by Carla Marasco

#### CLUB MEETING 2/12/23 10:30am start

- President Ignacio De La Torre
  - Intro Recap of January meeting
- Treasurer Jaya Kaelberer (out)
  - Clubs finances are in good shape with positive income. Treasurer's report will be in the newsletter
- Special Projects Phaedra Ehring
  - Bonsaiathon Bus Trip (Huntington Library) is scheduled for Sat., February 25<sup>th</sup>/It is a two-day event with over 100 people from our club attending/Three open seats available on bus for first come/Bring a donation for the auction if you are able/E-Tickets will be sent out one week before event
  - Spring Show please sign up to volunteer (Thurs 4pm-Sun 6pm openings). Sign-ups are available at meetings/Will need headcount for Saturday night Banquet/ Show trees tables will include New Pine development Display/Kusamono/Ikebana (Japanese Flower Arrangement/1st time in Show (new student)
  - Picnic/May Meeting is on May 21<sup>st</sup> 9am-1pm at Safari Park Bonsai Pavilion/bring items for silent auction/Bring your own lunch & drinks/Limited to 150 people/sign-ups will be at the March meeting and will be taken through May 5<sup>th</sup> or when maximum is reached
- Membership Uday Pandey (out)
  - 2022 ended with 567 members
  - Renewals are being collected for 2023 (No renewal needed for new members who joined in September or later)
- Education Bill Graham (out)
  - Education details will be in newsletter.
  - Classes are sold 2mos. Prior to class date unless otherwise specified
  - April beginner classes will go on sale 1 month prior due to Bill being out
- Safari Park Mark Edgar
  - Park continues to have many volunteer opportunities contact Mark Edgar if interested/Workdays are on the 1<sup>st</sup> & 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday's of the month
- Japanese Friendship Garden Neil Auwarter
  - No Updates
- Special Events Kyle Icke
  - March Program will be John Voss going over summer care of Bougainvillea & Ficus Trees
  - Introduction of Guest Speaker Maliea Chiem, CA Bonsai Society Visiting Artist



#### San Diego Bonsai Club Board

President:	Ignacio De La Torre igdltx5@gmail.com
1st Vice President	Kyle lcke Kyle.lcke@sdcounty.ca.gov
Secretary:	Carla Marasco adorebycarla@yahoo.com

VP Special Projects:	Phaedra Ehring Phaedra- sdbonsai@outlook.com
VP Education:	Bill Graham wfgraham3rd@gmail.com
VP Membership:	Udaykant Pandey udaykant@gmail.com
Past President:	Sue Carter susangcarter2004@att.net

#### **Appointed Positions**

Refreshment Coordinator:	Olivia George
Publicity:	Keith Carter kcarter315@att.net
Sunshine Chair:	Susan Baker baker@susanMbaker.com
Librarian & Historian:	Sonya Holmquist sonyaanneh@gmail.com
Help Corner	John Voss
Tool Sales Manager:	Sandi Marasco

The Bonsai Wire	Sally Dischinger
	disch002@umn.edu
Editor:	Steve Dischinger
	sdischi@hotmail.com
The Bonsai Wire	Shirley Kavanaugh, Jr
Postal Distributor:	
Audio Visual:	Bryan Schroeder
	schroeder.bryan.e@gmail.com
	Wayne Lord
Webmaster:	Ron Kaelberer
	rkaelberer@coxnet

#### Japanese Friendship Garden

Bonsai Curator:	Neil Auwarter neilauwarter@hotmail.com
Liaison :	Barbara French-Lee barbflee@hotmail.com

#### Safari Park Bonsai Pavilion

Curator:	John Jackson bonsaijohn@cox.net
Assistant Curator:	Dennis Wagner denis W@cox.net
Liaison:	Mark Edgar mark@mtedgar.com

**Please note**: The Bonsai Wire (TBW) is published 10 months of the year, by the San Diego Bonsai Club (SDBC). No issue in May and October. TBW and the SDBC logo are properties of SDBC. Articles are provided by SDBC members. Any articles submitted by non-SDBC members—if published—become property of SDBC. All submitted articles are subject to editing. No part of this publication may be reproduced without written permission from the SDBC

#### SDBC Upcoming Events: MEETING TIMES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE

Month	Date(s)	Location	Rooms
March meeting	12	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
April meeting	*16	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
May meeting	*21	San Diego Safari Park	Bonsai Pavilion
June meeting	*18	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
July meeting	9	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
August meeting	13	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
September meeting	10	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
October meeting	15	Lake Poway	Pavilion
November meeting	12	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
December meeting	10	Casa del Prado	101 and 104
Spring Show	April 28-30	Casa del Prado	101

Spring Show	April 28-30	Casa del Prado	101
Fall Show	Sept 22-24	Casa del Prado	101

<sup>\*</sup>Note: The SDBC meetings are subject to availability of the rooms in Casa Del Prado. Our preferred date for the second Sunday of each month sometimes conflicts with other clubs show or special event, so we choose an alternative day.

<u>Japanese Friendship Garden Bonsai workdays</u>: Wednesdays, contact Neil Auwarter for volunteer information.

<u>San Diego Safari Park Bonsai Pavilion Workdays</u>: 1st and 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturdays of the month, contact Mark Edgar for volunteer information





March 2023 The Bonsaí Wíre

San Diego Bonsai Club P.O. Box 86037 San Diego 92138

Return Service Requested